
A  new  way  of  getting  into
trouble
“You got me into trouble”, a friend said. I wondered how that
could be. He is a consulting engineer who visits factories and
installations all over the country.

He was with one of his clients, he told me, when a very angry
red-faced man accosted him and told him he must take his car
out of the company’s car park and put it in the street at
once.

His “Vote to Leave the EU” car sticker was the cause of the
outburst and I had given it to him. My friend refused and high
words followed. Eventually a more senior man came to apologise
and smooth things over.

We know that many firms are indoctrinating their staff that
leaving the EU would cause loss of jobs. This is the purest
bunkum. It is quite possible for Britain to remain part of the
Single Market as a member of the EEA (European Economic Area)
and EFTA (European Free Trade Association) whilst leaving the
political structure of the EU. Such countries have access to
the EU market on the same terms as EU member states.

Roughly  three  quarters  of  European  law  falls  away  –  that
dealing with political union. We are left with that concerning
trade, mostly to do with things like health standards or the
percentage of sugar in jam, which we would be following anyway
because they are mostly global standards. The EU is now mostly
a law taker in this field, not a law maker. The regulations
are made in organisations like UNECE (United Nations Economic
Commission  for  Europe),  ISO  (International  Standards
Organisation) and the EU is legally bound to enforce them –
and has been for over twenty years. They mostly don’t make
them in Brussels any more but just transcribe them into EU
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Directives and Regulations.

Britain has no voice at these global bodies where the real
decisions are made. The EU Commission keeps us away from them.
Our government has to shut up and like whatever it gets.

The same goes for many work people, who know that it would be
very unwise to express an opinion contrary to the EU – in
fact, far more dangerous to their continued employment than
Britain actually leaving the EU. The little Hitler of the car
park demonstrated that. He expected to be obeyed!


